
Police  to  install  four
defibrillators  at  stations
across city

Police have agreed to host four new defibrillators at stations
across the city to ensure enhanced provision of life saving
treatment for those in need.

The defibrillators are designed to be used by any untrained
person and the machine will only provide a shock if one is
required.

For a number of years defibrillators have been hosted at both
St Leonards Police Station and Gayfield Police Station, having
been provided by the charity St John Scotland as part of their
Edinburgh-wide St John and the City defibrillator project.

The project has helped install more than 120 defibrillators
across the city and surrounding areas, helping Edinburgh be
ready to act to save lives from cardiac arrest.

As  part  of  ongoing  mapping  work  carried  out  by  St  John
Scotland, it was established that further provision of these
devices was required within other areas of the Capital, and
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four new stations were identified to become hosts.

Between January and April 2019, installation of the defibs
took place within public front counter areas at Craigmillar
Police  Station,  Howdenhall  Police  Station,  Drylaw  Police
Station and Wester Hailes Police Station.

All of the new defibrillators are now completely operational
and  are  logged  on  a  special  database,  which  provides
information  to  emergency  service  control  rooms  as  to  the
location of the nearest device.

Lynn Cleal, who leads the St John and the City project on
behalf of St John Scotland, said: “The four new defibrillators
hosted at police stations across Edinburgh will be a great
asset to these local communities.

“We know that every year, around 350 out-of-hospital cardiac
arrests occur in the area within Edinburgh bypass. Having
quick access to these defibrillators could make a significant
difference  to  a  person’s  chances  of  survival,  so  we’re
thrilled that Police Scotland have agreed to host them for the
benefit of everyone in these local areas.”

Constable Martyn Coulter from Police Scotland said “it is an
undisputed fact that access to a defibrillator can be the
difference between life and death for a person in need of
treatment and we are delighted to host four new devices at our
Craigmillar,  Howdenhall,  Drylaw  and  Wester  Hailes  Police
Stations.

“The work undertaken by the St John and the City project to
provide defibrillators to various hubs and ensure they are
maintained  cannot  be  understated,  and  we  are  incredibly
grateful for their support.

“Furthermore  the  mapping  project  they  have  undertaken  has
provided us with vital information that we can utilise, or
relay to the public in relation to where their nearest defib



device can be found.”


